Minutes of Selectmen's Meeting August 25, 1975 All three Selectmen were present

Mrs. Arlene Cook met with the Selectmen in regard to the assessment of her property on Route 9, there will be a hearing at the State Board of Taxation August 26, but she would rather settle it with the Selectmen. The Selectmen explained the latest figures and they agreed that they were equitable.

Mr. Bergeren of Keene Paving picked up the checks for the work he did on Antrim Reads.

Mr. Herman of the Bagley Pend Corporation asked the Selectmen to correct the billing of his taxes. They should be billed to Bagley Pend Corporation, c/o Camp Interlacken, Windsor, New Hampshire.

Pat Baker asked if the Zening regulations would allow her to operate a Thrift Shep at her home on Concord Street. The Selectmen referred to the Home Based Business Clause in the Zening Regulations. They blessed the business but not the parking. There is no parking on Concord Street.

Mr. MacMillan asked the Selectmen about some land he is planning to buy effillim Ave. The read that is en is closed, subject to gates and bars, and he asked the Selectmen if it would be all right for him to maintain his ewn read. The Selectmen said that it was all right only if he improved it and did nothing to make it werse than it already is.

Mr. Richardson informed the Selectmen that there would be a sale of delinquent taxes on Saturday August 30, 1975 at 2 e'cleck in the afternoon.

Mr. William Abbett called to tell the Selectmen that the Christian Science Church would not allow parking in the rear of the church by local residents. The Selectmen informed the Chief of Police that signs stating no parking on either side should be placed on Greve Street/

The Selectmen had a complaint from a citizen about the degs around town. The Selectmen agreed that a letter should be sent to Mr. Hyland toask has aid in restraining the degs belonging to the tenants in his apartment building.

Mr. Richardsen asked if semething could be dene about the cars on the ballfield The Selectmen said that the culprits have to be caught in the act and then the police can do semething about it.

The Selectmen asked the Secretary te write a nete te Mr. Davis the Building Inspecter and ask him to be at the next meeting in order that they could be brought up to date as far as building in the Tewn of Antrim is concerned.

Beb Merrill reperted that the Gregg Lake Association wished to have it on record that they have been impressed by the Pelice Pretection this year.

The Selectmen signed and Beb Flanders netarized the Warrant for the Special Election of United States Senator from the State of New Hampshire. Bob Merrill will post the Warrants at the Town Hall and at Lakeside.